Minutes of ESIP Call – December 16, 2008
Next Meeting:  January 23 at 10:00 AM EDT 
Participants

Adria Elskus (UMaine/USGS), Diane Gould (EPA), Jawed Hameedi (NOAA), David Keeley (GOMC), Jim Latimer (EPA), Gary Lines (EC), Hilary Neckles (USGS), and Marilyn ten Brink (EPA)

1.15  hours  have  been added as in-kind for all participants.
General Fact Sheet - version 2
The general fact sheet was revised based on the November Steering Committee call. The new version was attached to the agenda for comments. A suggested schedule for the fact sheet is below:

· February - all revisions from Steering Committee completed and comments from Council's Outreach committee sought

· March - Fact sheet finalized for hand-off to layout

· April - Fact sheet undergoes layout and design

· May - Fact sheet ready for publication with copies available at meetings (BoFEP, NEIWPCC, etc).

Jason Naug called prior to the scheduled call with some comments on the fact sheet. He suggested that the box of organizations be moved to the end of the document. He also suggested that some endorsements or quotes about the usefulness of ESIP would be helpful. In addition, he felt the Reporting Tool graphic should be removed or further explained.

Hilary Neckles wondered if it is time to change ESIP's name to something that is goal oriented as opposed to process oriented. With the recognition of ESIP and buy-in from the fact sheets - it might be a good time to make the change. David Keeley commented that along these lines it has been noted during proposal writing that we often run into problems explaining what ESIP is. Adria Elskus stated that we are providing information on the state of the Gulf. Hilary suggested that ESIP is about providing information on status to managers. Diane Gould commented that perhaps we're not at the stage of developing an easy acronym (like PULSE). Marilyn ten Brink thought that this might be the case, but a tagline could be added to the fact sheet such as what Puget Sound uses, something like "this is your sound, what you can do to save it). 

Gary Lines commented that the goal is to improve the health of the Gulf of Maine - or at least this is the Council's goal and it is being achieved through ESIP. The group then discussed the users of ESIP being the Council and decision makers.

Hilary suggested a tagline might be helpful. The group discussed several before settling on "Tools for environmental decision-making". Jawed suggested restating this tagline in the indicator definition section: "indicators as a tool for understanding change". He also suggested the group give some thought as to what the indicators are for. 

Gary requested that some effort be made to make the entire document sexier than it is. Marilyn thought some photos would be helpful. Adria thought the whole document could be made less wordy and that photos would assist in this. Christine forwarded a document to the subcommittee that Adria had sent as a good example of a fact sheet (e-mail sent during the call). 

The group then discussed the interactions diagram. Jason had suggested removing this figure. The group agreed that it is too much information for a fact sheet and should be removed.

Jawed suggested some editorial assistance would be welcome. As an example, he mentioned that certain phrases or words are used frequently in the fact sheet ("look at") which should be changed. 
Long Island Sound Review

During October's Steering Committee call it was suggested that all members review the document Jim Latimer provided "Environmental Indicator Review and Assessment for Long Island Sound". December's call was selected as the best opportunity for discussing this document. Adria mentioned that she found the document to be quite helpful. She pointed out that the comments about the public liking maps and temporal data were similar to findings from the Council's Listening Sessions. She also noted that users liked long, historical records and the ability to look at local features. Jim stated that all the data is being looked at in a temporal fashion within the subcommittees. Adria also suggested that we avoid the reviewer's idea to integrate and relate different indicators on the same graph.
Hilary commented that one thing to note is that there are quite a bit more money being placed into this work in Long Island Sound than the Gulf of Maine. She asked Jim to clarify who is paying for the Long Island work. Jim stated that resources are obtained from the NY DEC and CT DEP. Diane also mentioned that there is a lot of money coming from NOAA, NSF, and also EPA for the project.

Jim thought a valid point from the document is that we need to make connections between what is monitored and manager's goals. The question always comes up - are managers able to use our data and information within their own context. Christine mentioned that using the planned workshops (if we get funding) to address specific State or Provincial needs is one way of approaching this. Adria also thought the use of case studies for each of the individual subcommittee fact sheets will assist with this.
Some discussion also occurred regarding the number of indicators used by Long Island Sound and the preference of committee members to keep to a few number of indicators (more along the lines of the Heinz Report). Also, committee members discussed the issue of utilizing comparable data streams.
Funding/Development 

David Keeley then led the group in a discussion about funding and development. He stated that the momentum behind the document attached to the agenda was a clear idea that we need to look for funding during the next couple of months. Funding needs are defined as three specific categories:
1. Program Manager and Data Management support

2. Coastal Development focus

3. Fisheries and Aquaculture focus

He suggested that we need to move away from phrases like "we want to pull together data" and focus proposals more on how to roll out information to the end users. He also feels that we need to be more precise about where we want to look for money. Adria asked if there are RFPs that we can use as a model. David stated that he has developed a document that has a list of suggested places where funds might be obtained. He agreed to send this document out to the group.

Diane commented that the first bullet implies that funding for Christine and Jim Cradock comes from proposals. However, the majority of those funds have come from the internal work of members outside of RFPs (like the EPA and EC funds). David agreed that this is true, although funds are written into proposals also.

David commented that he needs assistance writing hard-hitting proposals that involve a lot of partnership effort. Several members of the Steering Committee suggested they might be able to assist - particularly once they've seen the short list of possible funders.
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